308

June 13, 2017

Sarah Freishtat
Aurora Beacon-News

VIA EMAIL —sfreishtati@tribpub.com

Re; FOIA Request Dated May 24, 2017 and received May 24, 2017

Subject:  Request copies any and all records of payment of TRS penalties incurred because of salaries paid through
Title | funds; or incurred because of salaries paid through FEDERAL funds.

Dear Ms. Freishtat:

This letter will serve as Community Unit School District 308's response to your May 24, 2017 request under the
Freedom of Information Act (5 ILCS 140/1 et seq.}, in which you asked for the above referenced information. The
information responsive to your request is attached.

To promote district transparency and assist others who may have a similar question, this responsive will be posted
online on the district’s website. To access it, go to www.sd308.org and select Qur District > Freedom of Information
Act Request > FOIA Request Responses, then select FOIA 1D #17-14.

» According to records pulled from TRS - No TRS penalties were paid due to salaries paid through
federal funds, we have not paid any penalities related to Title 1 funds either.

Please be advised that to comply with your FOIA request, the district incurred the expense of $136.39 comprised of
the cost of labor and resources used to search for records responsive to your request. You are not legally required to

reimburse the district for the amount incurred.

Please let me know if you have additional questions. Thank you.

B b

Brian Graves
Freedom of Information Officer .



